MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

February 17th, 2015

Convene: 1:30 pm





Adjourn: 2:05 pm

Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Mary Sonksen, Rosemary Roberson, Dr. Julianne Kleckley and Peter Smith
Public Comment: None
Approval of January Minutes: Ms. Roberson made a motion to accept the minutes as reported.  Dr. Kleckley seconded the motion.
The motion passed.

Approval of Financial Report: Mr. Sims reported we have spent 53.11%, encumbered, of our budget so far the fiscal year.  Transition Services has been added to the financial report.  We are required by the Federal Government through our Basic Support Grant 110 to allocate 15% to PETS, Pre-Employment Transition Services.  If the 15% is not spent it will be returned to the Federal Government.  Hopefully, we will not have any funds left to send back. The age for transition is fourteen to twenty-one.
Dr. Kleckley made a motion to approve the financial report as submitted.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.

The motion passed.      
Commissioner’s Report: Mr. Kirby presented Charles (Charlie) Rabon a certificate and a pen for twenty years of service to the South Carolina Commission for the Blind.  

Rhonda Thompson gave a summary of the Braille Challenge.  Ms. Thompson said it was an honor to host the Braille Challenge again this year.  This is a collaborative effort with the South Carolina School for the Deaf and Blind.  There were thirty-four teachers, thirty-eight students, and twenty-five parents.  The students competed in six different categories with first, second and third place winners.  The parents were provided an information session.  The day was special for everyone. Everyone looks forward to hosting again next year.  Ms. Thompson thanked everyone who was  involved in the Braille Challenge.  

Mr. Ed Bible stated it was a very exciting time.    
Mr. Kirby stated tomorrow we will present our budget to the Senate Finance Sub-committee.  The members are Senators Alexander, O’Dell, Pinckney and Lourie.  We are asking for $600,000 to re-start our prevention program and $91,000 for our IT Department.   
Mary Sonksen is being scheduled for a hearing before the General Committee for her confirmation in the Senate as a board member.  

We are looking for new office space in Greenwood and Conway.  

We have had a fifty percent turnover in our VR counselors in the past year.  This has caused us not to have as many referrals.  Therefore, this fiscal year our numbers will be a little less than we would like.  We are working very hard to get these positions filled.  We have four vacancies for VR counselors.  
The CSAVR/NCSAB will begin the week of April 20th.  The Board meeting is scheduled for that week.  The Board Members decided to meet Tuesday, April 14th.           
Committee Reports: None
Old Business: None
New Business: None
Public Comment: Mr. Ed Bible stated the Legislative Breakfast was a big success.
Meetings: March 17, April 14, May 19, June 16, and July 21
Dr. Kleckley made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

Adjourn: There being no further business the meeting adjourned.
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